Meeting with Greg Phelps, Nov. 25, 2009

Is there a plan in place to deal with increase of population and vehicles over the next 10, 20, 30 years?

We can not keep waiting for more studies and public input. This has been happening for as long as I can remember. It is time to start implementing what we have learned from all this input and what has been proven successful in other communities, large and small all over the world.

Communities in Europe and North America that have acted on a vision 10 and 20 years ago have proven that promoting cycling can make a difference in reducing traffic congestion, carbon footprint and making our population healthier.
In some of these cities as many as 43 percent of all the short trips are now done by bicycle. 

According to the latest census, about 4 percent of the trips in the Comox Valley are done by bicycle, but a traffic count done by the CVCycling Coalition came up with only 2 percent.

It is our believe that the Comox Valley could become the most cycling friendly community in Canada.

What would it take to accomplish this?

In an online survey conducted by CVCCoalition 9x percent of respondents said that they would like to ride their bikes more often, but they found the roads in the valley too dangerous to do so.
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At the present time only the real die hard cyclists use their bikes on a regular basis. This is why our cycling mode share is at around 2 %.

With only relatively inexpensive improvements like painting lines, more and better signage, better road maintenance and fixing some of the spots cyclists get squeezed, we could see our cycling mode share double.

To increase the number of trips beyond this we would need a safe crossing of the river as well as adopting the ‘complete street’ principle and create more cycling paths physically separated from motor vehicle traffic.

Can we afford it?

It has been proven by all cycling friendly cities that infrastructure for cycling is munch cheaper than that for cars. That it takes up much less real estate and is less expensive to maintain. And, that in the longer term there are significant savings. 
Some cities say that the return on each $ spent on cycling infrastructure, the return is up to $ 20.00 plus it keeps the community a better place to live in.

I don’t thing anyone can argue against this. That is why many cities in North America are now starting to take bold steps and invest significant amounts of money into cycling.

New York, for instance has made the decision to invest into cycling only a year ago and have since taken lanes away from automobiles and turned them into cycling paths. This includes sections of the very prestigious Broadway and Park 

